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General 

· Canada is strongly committed to the promotion and protection of human rights, and we have been actively engaged in the fight against racism both at home and internationally for many years. Canada’s objective in the course of the Working Group consultations is to achieve a realistic and workable end product - one which will foster cooperation and workable solutions to eliminate racism and discrimination in the region. 

· Canada continues to favor a more practical, cooperative framework to addressing racism and promoting tolerance and non-discrimination rather than a new convention. However, no matter the end result, any instrument resulting from this process must be effective, credible and achievable as well as fully consistent with States’ obligations under international human rights law. 

· Canada valued the Special Meeting of the Working Group held last November in which States benefited from the views shared by experts and civil society. We think it is important that the Working Group continue to reflect on the overarching issues which were raised in the context of the Special Meeting as we continue our discussions on how to best move forward to achieve our shared goal of combating racism and discrimination. 

· Such issues include whether this instrument is going to be focused on racism or on broader issues of discrimination. Without greater clarity on this issue, it will be difficult for us to focus our efforts appropriately and to achieve an agreed outcome. As currently drafted, the text remains too ambitious and has the potential to duplicate and overlap with existing international instruments. 

· Furthermore, as a Working Group, we need to address some of the current text’s real legal challenges. States are already accountable to existing international standards and do not want to create any confusion about the content of such obligations. 

· Finally, it remains a priority for Canada that any future instrument be useful in furthering the implementation of existing international obligations. This can be achieved through the development of a framework for enhanced hemispheric cooperation and the sharing of best practices, including governance models.
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